Walden Woods 

  Board of Directors Meeting                              
January 28, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Jay Malave, Joe Palladino,          

                 Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberley and Frank Goeckler of Elite

                 Property Management

Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the November 24, 2008 meeting were approved.

Financial Report
Approved. Joe Palladino reported the there was not a significant difference between budget and actual with about $72,000.00 in reserves. There may be some invoices that have yet to be charged against the report.
Property Manager Report
Capital Improvements for this summer:

• Replacement of wooden pool decking: Will seek three proposals. Estimated cost is about  
  $11,000.00.  Spacing will be 12 inches on center for joists. Cabanas have rot along skirt board   
  which will be replaced with wood and composite. Work should not affect pool activity.

• Stonewalls at entrance: Will get an estimate.  Warren Johnson requested an estimate for the 

  5 Village walls that need work.

Committee Reports
Liaison assignments are:  Welcome-Beth Goulet, Meeting House-Gail Twarkins, Environmental-
Warren Johnson, Building and Grounds, Standards-Charles Wimberley, Communications-Joe Palladino, Social-Barbara D’Amaddio.  The liaisons will be responsible for bringing committee information and financial issues to the Board.
Environmental  
John Foley is the new chairperson.

The main concern is the poor flow from Marble Faun into Walden Pond. Any attempt at correction has failed and the banks continue to overflow. Warren Johnson presented a letter to be sent to Victoria Houle, Project Engineer at the Windsor Town Hall.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to send the letter (attached to minutes).
To date, one beaver has been trapped by a registered trapper. 

Building and Grounds
There is a concern that Joe Sikora’s absence for several months leaves no Village representation. Frank Goeckler will solicit names for the committee.

Social 
The committee had its first meeting since the resignation of Dianne Timpson.  The group has decided there will be no chairperson. Barbara D’Amaddio reported there are 12 events being considered.  The information will be in the newsletter.
Meeting House
No formal report.  The number of outside events has been minimal the last few months.
Welcome
There were 25 visits in 2008, mostly in Country Walk.

A motion was made, seconded and approved to express thanks to Bob Ellis for all his hard work. A letter of appreciation will be read at a subsequent meeting. 

Homeowners’ Forum

· Bonnie Farmer asked if the trapped beaver had been removed.  It has. The Social Committee would like to place event signs on the front door of the Meeting House.  The concern is lack of illumination.  She was told she can use a timer to turn on a spotlight 
      7-10 days before the event.
· Ruth Johnson asked if the tennis court screen will be dismantled.  Barry Towers and Charles Wimberley will take it down. There is also concern about the signage in the community. The only signs that can be displayed are “For Sale” and “Open House” signs on the homeowner’s property. “Open House signs can remain posted for 24 hours. The wording regarding signs needs to be tightened up. 

Old Business

Property Definition
Warren Johnson offered that the definition of “council area” (sec.2.9 of Declaration) between the Conservancy and the Village Council be considered 20 feet in from the road property line along Walden Meadow Road.  The first 20 feet would be Conservancy responsibility and the Village would have responsibility from that line in.  This proposal is in keeping with the Declaration 19.1 (attached to minutes).This would provide a more definitive allocation of expenses.  It will also be necessary for a surveyor to proceed.  At some point each council will need to make its own proposal.
Proposal tabled until next meeting.

Developer Rights

The Board met with Eli Pecthold regarding his request for extended developer rights and issues at Country Walk.  The Board would like all issues to be resolved in the next few months.

New Business
According to the Declaration, Standards Committee members need to be approved by the Board.  Will be pursued.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Tuesday, February 24 at 6:30pm; executive session at 6pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved

Barry Towers, President

